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4.1.2021
Dear Parents and Carers,
School closure
I have just watched the Prime Minister announce that from tomorrow schools are closed to all but children of critical workers.

As I’m sure you will appreciate that whilst this gives us very little time to co-ordinate critical worker places, this closure is necessary to try and prevent the spread of the virus and keep everyone safe.

So with immediate effect children must not attend school unless their parents are critical workers. Even then if one of the keyworker parents is at home the child should stay at home with them.

The government has said that nurseries can stay open; as our nursery is part of the school it will be closed like the rest of the school except to critical workers.

When we had the first main lockdown in March 2020 we only had a small, core group of critical worker parents who had to have a place for their child. We do not expect this list to have really changed. It is not like in June when we invited lots of children back. 

I have attached a form for anyone requesting a place to complete.

The list of critical workers can be found at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision 
However, as I said before just because someone is a key worker doesn’t necessarily mean they need their place. We will seek proof of employment if necessary.

I recognise it will not be possible to have these forms back and organised by tomorrow morning. So for tomorrow I ask that please, you only send your child to school tomorrow if you absolutely have to as a critical worker who has to attend work tomorrow.    
As a school we can then spend tomorrow organising places and staffing.
We want to stay open and provide childcare for the parents who have to go to work because they are critical to the Covid-19 response.

If you can safely keep your child at home you must.

The more children we have the greater the chance of spreading the virus, the greater the risk to your children and families and to our staff and their families.

For this week we will keep Breakfast Club and After School Club open for critical worker children who are in school but we will have to look and see as we may need to close it from next week as we did before. I will keep you informed as soon as possible. 
Critical worker children attending school should bring a packed lunch.

Remote learning will be sent out by teachers over Google Classroom.

I realise we could receive further guidance from the Academy, Local Authority or Government at any point over the coming days. I will keep you updated and apologise now if things have to change again but I felt it was vital I got this letter out to you asap. 

I really hoped another lockdown wouldn’t happen. Again, I feeling I am having to deliver news to you at the last minute. Please know we are, and will continue to do our very best for you all. Keep safe.
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